CAP/CPC Accomplishments

 July – September of 2017 

1) Promoting Public Participation in Land Use Planning
· We celebrated the Fourth of July by sending a letter to the Planning Commission and to the Board of Supervisors outlining their responsibilities to the public when completing environmental impacts reports, as explained in the recent California Supreme Court case Banning Ranch Conservancy v. City of Newport Beach.  Later, we summarized the letter for them during the public comment periods of their meetings. (See Testimony, Comments and Opinions section on this website)
· We distributed a series of public education flyers on bulletin boards throughout the County from July through September explaining the County’s proposals to ban or to regulate commercial cannabis cultivation in Calaveras County. 

· In early August, we sent the state’s new 2017 General Plan Guidelines to the County for their use as they complete the General Plan Update. (See Other Planning Documents section of this website) 
· Later in August volunteers secured many changes in the design and operation of the proposed West Point Dollar General store to reduce its impacts. 

· Also in August, CPC efforts secured improvements in the Planning Commission hearing procedures, providing public access to County staff reports further in advance of hearings. 

· Finally, in August we answered questions about the General Plan Update while tabling at two local festivals.  

· In September we sent out action alerts letting people know about the upcoming commercial cannabis cultivation hearings.  CPC volunteers spoke at the Planning Commission hearing encouraging the commission to come up with the proper mix of ban and regulation components to protect the health, safety, and welfare of the good people of Calaveras County. 
2) Promoting Public Participation in Water Planning

· In August we sent CCWD and CPUD a letter regarding how to properly study future water needs from the Mokelumne River.  We later attended a public meeting during which we found out that the agency had completed most of the study before seeking our comments, and thus did not follow our recommended study protocols. The study did not consider any alternative that allowed the agencies to secure their water supply and allowed the North Fork Mokelumne River to receive Wild and Scenic Designation.  We invited the agencies move beyond this policy deadlock by meeting with us to explore a an alternative in which the agencies could secure their full 27,000 acre feet per year area of origin reservation and the river could receive Wild and Scenic Designation. 
· In September, we met with CCWD and CPUD to discuss alternatives in which the agencies could secure their full 27,000 acre feet per year area of origin reservation and the North Fork Mokelumne River could receive Wild and Scenic Designation. The agencies refused to consider either alternative we presented at this time. We sent a letter confirming the meeting, and expressing our disappointment at their unwillingness to explore mutually beneficial projects at this time.  (See Testimony, Comments and Opinions section on this website)    
3) Promoting Public Participation in Transportation Planning
· In July, we sent a follow up email to Caltrans regarding Highway 26 maintenance in West Point to improve the safety of pedestrian access to the proposed Dollar General Store.  
· In late August we commented on Draft 2017 Regional Transportation Plan. We were encouraged that the list of projects included those that will enhance roadway safety, and will improve the maintenance of exiting roadways.  We were supportive of the fact that the Council of Governments prioritized projects that were within their expected revenue. We encouraged the County to reconcile the general plan with the RTP, by adopting RTP policies to improve roadway safety, to improve the economy, and to protect the environment.  (See Testimony, Comments and Opinions section on this website)
